Connecticut Society for Psychoanalytic Psychology

Minutes of Board Meeting

May 10th, 2014

8:30 am – 10:00 am
In attendance: Anna Badini, Allison Brownlow, Carlo Codato, Lois Fox, Elaine Hunter, Jany Keat, Dean Leone, Barbara Marcus, Ellen Nasper, Nancy Sachner, Mickey Silverman, Ann Singer, Wendy Stewart, Rachel Torello

Absent: Jill Delaney, Michael Kahn, Ira Moses, Dale Ortmeyer

I. Vote to approve minutes of 3/22/14 – Jany Keat

Elaine Hunter opened the meeting at 8:30 am. The minutes of the last meeting were unanimously approved.

II. The Early Career Initiative Award – Elaine Hunter (for Michael Kahn)

Elaine announced that the ECI award will go to Jany Keat and will be presented at the beginning of this morning’s conference. Michael’s Early Career Initiative End-of-Year Report is Attachment A below.

III. Year-End Reports – Committee Chairs & Regional Reps

Each committee chair summarized their accomplishments from the year and plans for next year, as follows:

CSPP-WNEPS Joint Program Committee – Barbara Marcus

Barbara updated the Board on the preparations for the November 22, 2014 Joint Conference, the title of which has now been finalized as “Reconsidering Men and Masculinities: Developmental Conundrums and Clinical Quandaries.” Please see Attachment B for the complete report.
Membership Committee – Rachel Torello

Rachel presented the year-end report, presented below as Attachment C. There was some discussion of the issue of encouraging applications online. The Board agreed that it was important to encourage online applications, but continue accepting paper applications when necessary. 

Web Committee – Rachel Torello

Rachel reported that the new web site is now up and running, and the Committee will continue to develop and expand its capabilities. Rachel presented a revised set of membership application and member profile fields to support the new plan to gather as much information as possible through the application form, instead of requiring applicants to send their CVs. Board members offered some minor changes, and suggested we signify to applicants which information will be shown in the online membership directory. Ellen Nasper moved to accept the proposed membership application fields and allow the committee to make appropriate adjustments. Allison seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved.
Co-Registrars – Carlo Codato and Anna Badini
CSPP held 6 conferences this year, and there has been higher attendance overall than last year. 50 attendants pre-registered for today’s conference, the majority pre-registering online. This is more than usual. Advertising on the Yale calendar and the NASW listserv seems to have been helpful. 

Long-Range Planning Committee – Nancy Sachner

Nancy presented the end-of-year report, provided below as Attachment D. The revised by-laws will be sent out to membership for a vote. Nancy and Wendy Stewart noted that Marsha Moses should be acknowledged for the legal advice she provided on the revisions.

Corresponding Secretary – Ellen Nasper

Ellen presented her year’s end report on the renewal process and changes made to the membership directory. The report is provided below as Attachment E.

Diversity Committee – Ellen Nasper

Ellen summarized the accomplishments of the Diversity Work Group, including the development of a mission statement and a longer statement of aims. The committee’s year-end reports and these statements are attached below as Attachment F.

Newsletter – Mickey Silverman

Mickey presented the year-end report, provided below as Attachment G.

Regional Representatives – Allison Brownlow, Lois Fox, and Ann Singer

Allison, Lois, and Ann described their accomplishments for the year and future plans in the New Haven, Fairfield County, and Eastern Connecticut regions respectively. Michael Kahn also submitted a year-end report for the Hartford County region. These regional reports make up Attachment H.

Historian – Wendy Stewart

Wendy presented a report, provided below as Attachment I, on her role as Historian over the course of the year.

IV. Nominations Committee Report – Dean Leone

Dean reported on the progress with nominations and elections for four open positions: President-Elect, Corresponding Secretary, Co-Registrar, and Recording Secretary (see Attachment J for full report). The Board noted that the Registrars are not elected positions, so Carrie Christensen will be appointed as Co-Registrar.
V. Clinical Conference line-up for next year – Ellen Nasper

Ellen presented plans for clinical conferences for 2014-2015. Four dates and speakers have been confirmed and are listed in Attachment K. The speaker for the fifth date is pending. The idea has been proposed of offering a reduced conference fee registration for ECPs and retired professionals. The Board agreed to discuss this at the next Board meeting or retreat. 
VI. Treasurer’s report – Elaine Hunter (for Jill Delaney)

Elaine presented the Treasurer’s report (Attachment L) on Jill’s behalf. 
VII. Div. 39 conference – Jany Keat

Jany reported on the Section IV Senate and Open Meetings at APA’s Division 39 Spring conference, which is where representatives from local chapters of Division 39 come together to discuss shared issues. Jany noted that local chapters across the country seem to face similar issues and there was much discussion about attracting early career professionals and a more diverse membership. She shared some of the ideas implemented by other organizations, which seem to be centered on the theme of listening to the perspectives of those they were trying to engage. The full report is in Attachment M.
VIII. Transitions – Elaine Hunter

Elaine thanked Carlo Codato and Jany Keat for their service on the Board. She read out a list of comments she had gathered from other Board members about their work and that of Ira Moses, the other departing Board member. These are attached below (Attachment N). 

The Board also thanked Elaine for her many accomplishments, and agreed that she has paved the way for much future progress as an organization. Board members raised the revised by-laws, updated policies and procedures, new website, new logo, and organization of documents into a formal corporate book as among her many achievements. Board members expressed appreciation of her pleasant temperament, lightness, and graciousness through many difficult tasks. 
IX. Other Business
Dean Leone, the next President, plans to have a Board retreat as early as possible in the year. September 13th was proposed. 
Barbara Marcus reported that the Party Committee has decided that there might not be enough enthusiasm for a party, especially given the amount of money and effort that would be involved. The committee is reconsidering the purpose of a social event and exploring other options. 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 am.
Respectfully submitted,

Jane E. Keat, Psy.D.

Attachments: Year-End Reports

Attachment A

Early Career Initiative Committee Report
Year-End Summary
May, 2014
 

 

The committee concluded its' deliberations for the year by unanimously agreeing to award Jane Keat, Psy.D recognition of her talents and achievements on behalf of CSPP.  We concluded that Jane had demonstrated the interest and dedication to the study and practice of psychoanalytic matters which we desire to support as an educational organization, and exemplifies what we hope to see in other young clinicians entering the field.

 

The Committee also discussed possible receptions and meetings which might take place throughout the regions to encourage participation by other new and potential members.  We added one new mentoring pair and listed mentoring possibilities on our new web site, hoping to offer continued support for those at the stage of early career.  It's Chair, Dr. Michael Kahn, attended the Early Career caucus at the April, 2014 Spring Meeting of Division 39 in New York, and offered our support to their group, and the desire to receive their ideas for our own membership  on an ongoing basis.  Approximately 20 attendees welcomed our future participation.

 

Respectfully submitted,

Michael D. Kahn, Ph.D., ABPP

Chair

Attachment B

Report on the CSPP-WNEPS Joint Program Committee

CSPP Executive Board Meeting

May 10, 2014

Barbara Marcus, Chair

This is a brief update of our report from the Board meeting of January 2014.  The committee has been hard work since our last report at the January 2014 Board Retreat. We have met Feb 5, March 30, and May 4.  As previously announced, the conference will be held at the New Haven Lawn Club on November 22, 2014 and the panel, moderated by Sid Phillips, will consist of Michael Diamond and Donald Moss who will speak on topics of clinical relevance related to men and masculinities. We have finalized the conference title: 

Reconsidering Men and Masculinities

Developmental Conundrums and Clinical Quandaries

We received and reviewed abstracts from both Drs. Moss and Diamond and are in the process of editing them (with the presenters) for inclusion in our final brochure. Moss’s paper is entitled: On Some of the Burdens and Pleasures Associated with Having a Penis. Diamond’s paper is entitled: Primordial Vulnerability and the Conundrum of Masculinity. We are all enthusiastic about the program!

With input from the committee, Jill Delaney and I (mostly Jill) pulled together a rather snazzy SAVE-THE-DATE postcard that was, miraculously, distributed at the April WNEPS Spring Symposium that featured Gayle Salamon, Ph.D. (author, Assuming a Body) and Wayne Downey, MD (WNEIP) speaking on the subject of embodiment and gender. Barbara was able to give a subtle (but effective) promo for our joint conference during the discussion period. The evocative postcard (see handout) has since also been distributed at WNEIP and other venues.

At our last meeting, in spite (or because?) of spending Barbara’s Kentucky Derby winnings on mint juleps, we were able to agree upon the central graphic and the basic copy for the brochure. (Was it mere coincidence that the winner, California Chrome, happened to share Diamond’s home state?). Mikki’s editing (of course) and Angelica’s and Ann’s aesthetic sensitivities (needless to say) were quite helpful. 

Jill is now working on a mock-up of a more polished save-the-date and brochure for our consideration. Rachel will coordinate continuing education with Kathy Wilcox, administrative secretary for WNEIP/WNEPS. Angelica, Mikki, and Dean have spear-headed the development of our advertising network. Angelica will communicate an update to Carole Goldberg, President of WNEPS.

Our next committee meeting will be held on June 18 at the WNEIP where we plan to finalize the brochure, e-blasts, and other materials for our advertising campaign. We are targeting mid-July for a save-the-date e-blast and early September for brochure mailings.

Attachment C

CSPP Annual Membership Report, May 10, 2014

Submitted by: Rachel Torello

Membership Committee: Rachel Torello (chair), Jill Delaney, Wendy Stewart, George Hagman

New Members

We welcomed the following 15 new members during the 2013-14 season (same number as last year):

Name





Region
Jeffrey Asmar, LCSW



Hartford

Patrice Boyce, MSW



New Haven

Kiera Boyle, PsyD



Hartford

Carrie Christensen, LCSW


New Haven

Vally Cogshall, LCSW



New Haven

Luz Cotto-Charneski, LCSW


Fairfield

Susan Dobuler, MSW



New Haven

Nakia Hamlett, PhD



New Haven

Eve Harrison, LCSW



New Haven

Beth O’Donnell, PhD



Fairfield

Lisa Mounts, LCSW



Fairfield

Susan Scheufele, EdM, LPC


Fairfield 

*Angela Allen-Peck, PsyD


Hartford

*Justin Short, LMFT



Hartford

*Rachel Sprunger, LCSW


New Haven

*Membership pending
There was one applicant who was denied membership because all membership criteria were not met, and one applicant who initiated the application process but did not in send all required materials (despite many follow-ups).

Updates, Info, Initiatives

· In an effort to remove the CV as a requirement for membership, a proposal to extend the online form to include more questions will be made. This will allow us to collect (and analyze) more data from our members, as well as provide a cleaner, more streamlined application process. 

· Online applications are strongly recommended, as they are much easier and quicker to process, and allow us to obtain more information from each applicant. Paper applications will be accepted when necessary.

· Committee will continue to work with the ECI to hold an annual reception for new members

Attachment D

Long Range Planning Committee End Year Report (2013 – 2014)

Our major accomplishment this year was updating and finalizing revisions to the CSPP By-laws and Policies and Procedures. The Board voted to approve our proposed revisions and the By-laws will soon be sent to the membership for a vote of approval.
We also set in motion a long overdue plan for dealing with the archives. It was decided that the President will keep hard copies of the legal documents in the Corporate Book and transfer it to the next President. All the rest will be placed on the website.

Next year we plan to make proposals for long range financial planning and opportunities for planned giving  -  in consultation with the Finance Committee. Other work for next year is to be determined.

Respectfully Submitted,

Nancy Sachner, LRP Chair

Attachment E

CSPP End of Year Report – Corresponding Secretary

Ellen Nasper, Ph.D.

May 10, 2014

The Renewal Process

The renewal process was announced by email with several follow up reminders.  Response to the email requests was slow, raising concern that members might be more responsive to membership renewal solicited by regular mail rather than electronically.  Many members who were late to renew commented that they had not noticed the initial renewal requests, and an effort was made by the Board to reach out to encourage late renewals.

For membership renewal for 2014 several changes were instituted.   The regular membership fee was raised to $85 annually, and an early career status was instituted for members up to 7 years post-degree, with an annual fee of $50.  Paper distribution of announcements and the directory were available to members for an additional fee of $10.

Numbers and Status of Those Renewed
163 members renewed for 2014.  Of these, 3 (2%) requested student status, 6 (3.7%) were early career status, and 6 (3.7%) were retired status.  46 members (28%) requested to receive communications by paper, paying an additional $10.
Directory Format

The Directory was significantly redesigned to conserve space.  Information was printed in smaller font, with a consolidation of spacing of information.  The response to the new Directory was generally positive.  The Directory was emailed to members, distributed by mail to those who had requested hard copy, and also made available to members on the CSPP website.  

It was also recommended that members be limited to 3 affiliations and 3 areas of interest in the Directory.   That was not adopted for the 2014 Directory.  However, as the Directory may now be modified electronically, a limitation on those listings may be possible.  The following list was gleaned from the available specializations offered by the Massachusetts Institute of Psychoanalysis.  They are offered as a possible resource for CSPP to consider for upcoming years.

Addictions/ Substance Abuse

Adolescents

Adolescents (Late)
Adoption

Affective/Mood Disorders

Anxiety Disorders

Bereavement/Grief

Children

Chronic Mental Illness/Schizophrenia

Chronic Pain

College Students

Couple's Therapy

Cross Cultural Issues

Depression

Disability

Divorce/Custody Issues

Eating Disorders

Family Therapy

Fertility/Infertility

Gay/Lesbian Issues

Medical Illness

Men's Issues

Mother-Infant

Older Adults

Parenting Issues

Personality Disorders

Psychopharmacology

Sexual Abuse

Sexual Dysfunction

Sexual Offenders

Spiritual Issues

Supervision/Consultation: Psychoanalysis & Psychotherapy

Supervision/Consultation: Psychotherapy only

Transgendered/Transsexuality/Sexuality and Gender Issues

Trauma/Dissociative Disorder/PTSD

Women's Issues
 

Attachment F

CSPP Diversity Work Group End of Year Report

Ellen Nasper,  Ph.D., Chair

May 10, 2014

The Diversity work group first met on August 28, 2013.  We have held six (6) meetings over the course of the year with a last (7th) meeting planned for June 14, 2014.  Membership in the committee has been stable, and has included: Nakia Hamlett, Michael Kahn, Barbara Marcus, Rita McCleary, Susan Nathiel, Maria Oliva,  Mickey Silverman, Rachel Torello, Dee Unterbach, Ellen Nasper, Chair.  Most members have attended most of the meetings.

Our initial discussion of goals identified that we were all in agreement with hoping to both make ourselves and CSPP more sensitive to diversity issues, and also to make CSPP a welcoming home to more diverse professionals.  The first task toward that end was to identify each of our personal relationships to concerns about diversity.  This involved taking time for each member of the group to offer their personal narrative in relationship to their concerns about diversity.  This process has developed a strong spirit of trust and mutual respect within the group.

Within that process we collaborated in the development of a Mission Statement, and also a longer document describing our aims for the Diversity Group.  These documents are attached included with this report.

We have identified two next tasks for which we have consensus.   One will be to draw more members of CSPP into the Diversity discussion through holding mini meetings that initiate this discussion.  We are thinking that a format that provides for semi-structured discussions will work best to help people become comfortable to engage these issues.    Ideas have included using media clips or brief speaker introductions to initiate discussion.  We recently shared a very stimulating Ted talk by Thandie Newtown that describes her experience of otherness in her relationship with herself.

Also, we are working on a questionnaire to distribute to CSPP members to elicit their knowledge and interest in issues of diversity.  

Mission Statement

The Diversity Committee of CSPP is dedicated to the promotion of awareness, competence, and sensitivity to issues of diversity including race, class, gender, sexual preference, religious beliefs, and cultural backgrounds in the professional study and clinical practice of contemporary psychoanalytic psychotherapy and psychoanalysis. Our goal is to make cultural exploration and discussion an integral part of CSPP’s professional objectives and organizational practice.

Toward these ends, our objectives are:

1) to increase cultural understanding and awareness among group members

2) to foster a more inclusive climate in the CSPP community 

3) to increase organizational efforts to explore and highlight diversity amongst group members and in the larger psychological community 
The Diversity Committee of CSPP began as a collaborative effort by several long-time members of the organization. These members felt that the CSPP community would be enriched by an increased focus on cultural diversity coupled with organizational efforts to incorporate diversity into our groups’ activities. As the effort grew to include others, it was clear that the ability to take part in honest, frank and respectful conversations about multiculturalism was a key first step. As an intentional activity, in and of itself, this process is likely to enhance our practice as mental health professionals and also allow us to develop a deeper compassion, respect, and empathy for one another and our patients. Given that the larger world community is increasingly diverse, CSPP’s commitment to diversity will allow the organization to establish its place as a contemporary in the realm of professional societies. While the diversity committee feels strongly about diversity issues, the group hopes to foster a climate that does not inadvertently isolate itself or other CSPP members. Rather, by allowing individual members to explore their own feelings, experiences, and beliefs about diversity without judgment, expectation, or force, the diversity committee hopes to foster a new-found interest and commitment to cultural awareness. From this perspective, the CSPP committee hopes that our efforts will serve as a model for other CSPP members as we attempt to establish a safe platform from which, personal and sometimes difficult, cultural issues can be explored. Finally, by first increasing our awareness and understanding of one another as we work to establish this framework, the diversity committee hopes to make cultural exploration and discussion an integral part of CSPP’s professional objectives and organizational practice.

Attachment G

Newsletter report: May 10, 2014 Years End Report

This year, we put out a Winter issue which got a very positive response. (Comments and suggestions welcome). As usual, coverage of conferences remained an issue. Single reporters were not available. If the audience covered most of their questions at the conference, the listserv, which serves as a source of material for the newsletter, was not utilized much. However, with help from an initial summary, comments were forthcoming. The length of coverage in the newsletter is based on many such factors and should not be taken as a reflection of the relative success of a particular conference.




We are now working on a Spring/Summer issue. There are numbers of submissions. One of the conferences drew a wide variety of opinions and discussion. In addition to the regular features, we are hoping to have two member spotlights, a continuation of the photo/essay. We will also be dedicating a section to the issue of diversity. Plans for the following year include: more coverage of controversial issues, collaboration with the Website and the continuing quest for volunteer reporters. We have not received poetry submissions for some time and book and film reviews are welcome. Recommendations, critiques??








Mickey Silverman, On Behalf of the Editorial Committee

Attachment H

Regional Representatives’ Year-End Reports

Fairfield County 

Fairfield County remains active and has quite a few new members. We still have two study groups and a book group in progress. Our Thursday night one has been going for over ten years. Michael Kahn advised me that a mentor had been requested by a social worker who was relocating to Stamford.  I met her, took her to lunch to talk about private practice in this area, and encouraged her to become active in CSPP.  I called her to follow up and did not receive a call back.  She had just moved, was still practicing a long distance from here.  She might have begun an institute program as well.  I hope she joins again because she is a Spanish-speaking therapist.  We had a movie discussion about the movie Shame which turned out to be a fascinating movie enjoyed by all attendees.  I was planning to
have a networking cocktail hour in a restaurant, but I think it competes with our party now, so I will plan it for the fall.

Lois Fox

Eastern Connecticut
In Eastern Connecticut in the last 6 months we have started a new peer supervision group, which meets monthly in the Waterford/New London area. After its second meeting one member suggested we also start a study group, as he had been contacted by a therapist in Norwich who had heard about our group and was hoping to meet with colleagues for the purpose of studying together. This group may soon be up and running. Another established peer supervision group in Waterford has been meeting twice a month for about four years.

 

In the Branford/North Branford/ New Haven area a peer supervision group had a hiatus of about 6 months and has now started again with 2 new members. The group rotates its meeting place to accommodate the geographical spread of its members.

 

All of these groups have been creative, supportive and helpful as we struggle to improve our work with complex and challenging cases, as well as those that appear more ordinary.  Most members are seasoned therapists, but find the variety of experiences and approaches offered to be extremely enlightening.

 

The goals for the coming year are to continue outreach in the Eastern part of Connecticut to become more aware of needs and interests of therapists in practice in the community, as well as educational institutions, clinics and hospitals. 

 

Ann Singer

New Haven

We continue to meet as a study group reading current psychoanalytic books and papers in order to present relevant clinical material that reflects our understanding. The group has a steady membership, and has met for many years which encourages bonding. There is always a social aspect to the group that I think explains its longevity. Currently, we are reading several chapters from "Change using Psychotherapy: a Unifying Paradigm" by The Boston Change Process Study Group (the chapters that Dean Leone so generously sent us) and another chapter from Psych Dialogues by Stephanie Brody "Entering Night Country: Reflections on Self Disclosure and Vulnerability.

The region had one Cinema and Psychoanalysis mini meeting "August: Osage County" it was a provocative and emotionally charged meeting, and was attended by several CSPP members and three members from NASW who responded to an invitation sent to a group in their private practice section. I hope they will join CSPP; they seemed interested and invited me to present at one of their biweekly meetings in the fall. Elaine passed out applications and the new brochure.
A psychoanalytic book club was planned but postponed until the fall (dates will be coordinated with the Clinical and education committee chair.)
The Mini Meeting "when a psychoanalyst becomes Ill unexpectedly: transference / Countertransference implications " was sent to the board in a separate email with a suggested bibliography. I plan to invite several members to present their experiences with this topic, but the meeting will be organized as a discussion format. The literature is filled with classical, relational, and intersubjective examples and seems like it will engage a variety of interests and practice issues. Again, this meeting will be coordinated with other CSPP offerings in the fall/winter season.

Respectfully submitted by,
Allison Brownlow, New Haven regional rep.
Hartford
The Hartford area study group continued to meet monthly with a particular emphasis on subjectivity and relational literature.  We used papers and books which featured such clinician/authors as Mitchell, Benjamin, Slavin, Stern, Rozmarin, Alvarez,and Davies.  Towards the of the year we began to incorporate ideas of Klein and Bion, and our own case materials and self-experiences.

 

The group currently has eight members, all of whom are senior clinician/analysts.  Consideration of adding additional members is under way, either by expanding the size of the group, or through creating an additional group, which will focus on the issues facing younger clinicians or those beginning psychoanalytic study.

 

Respectfully submitted.

Michael D. Kahn, Ph.D., ABPP

Hartford Area Representative 

Attachment I

Historian’s Report

The historian’s role continues to be to provide a historical perspective on issues brought up by the Board and the President.  This past year, I continued to serve on the Membership Committee, the Nominating Committee and the Long Range Planning Committee where a knowledge of our past was particularly useful in revising the organization’s by-laws.  I also provided an expanded version of CSPP’s history for the website.  Dale Ortmeyer was unable to participate this year due to illness but he will continue to share the historian’s role and expects to be able to contribute more fully in the future.
                                                                                                                   Wendy Stewart, Ph.D.
Other Reports

Attachment J

Nominating Committee Report

Committee Members – Dean Leone (Chair), Elaine Hunter, Nancy Sachner, Wendy Stewart, Barbara Marcus.

The 2012-2014 term ended with four Board vacancies needing to be filled: President Elect, Corresponding Secretary, Co-Registrar, and Recording Secretary. Nominations for these positions were Rachel Torello, Douglas Rau, Carrie Christensen, and Nakia Hamlett, respectively.  All four accepted the nominations. 

Nomination ballots were sent out at the beginning of May and no new nominees were endorsed for any of the Board positions.  The election ballots were sent out on May 2nd with a response deadline of June 1st.  Since none of the nominees were contested, it is safe to say that those “running” on the ballot will comprise our Executive Board next year. Carrie Christensen will be appointed Co-Registrar, since this is not an elected position.
Respectfully Submitted,

Dean Leone 

Attachment K
Conference Chair Report for 2014-2015

Ellen Nasper, Ph.D.

May 10, 2014

Participants in program selection:  Susan Budnick, Barbara Marcus, Rita McCleary, Nancy Meyer-Lustman, Rachel Torello, Dee Unterbach.

I have confirmed four dates out of five for next year (and the unconfirmed date is for the CSPP member presentation which will be the last meeting of the year.)

The confirmed presentations are:

September 6, 2014    Susie Orbach, Ph.D.,  British psychoanalyst and author of Fat is a Feminist Issue and  Bodies.   She hasn’t given me a title but will talk about women’s relationships with their bodies.

November 8, 2014    Umma Tummula-Narra, Ph.D., Psychologist teaches at Boston College, will present on Multicultural Issues in Psychotherapy.  Rita McCleary and I heard her at Div 39 in April and she was excellent.

February 7, 2015    Linda Mayes, M.D.  She wouldn’t give me a precise topic but I will encourage her to talk about neuroscience and it’s relationship to psychoanalytic ideas.  I’ve heard her discuss this and she’s terrific – accessible, and very applicable to clinical knowledge.

April 11, 2014   Lisa Marcus, Ph.D. & Ken Marcus, M.D.  They’ve written a paper with their daughters about living with a transgender child .  It’s a lovely paper, very personal but also raises very interesting questions about gender identity.

May 16, 2014.   Undecided.

Attachment L
Treasurer’s Report

CSPP Executive Board Meeting

May 10, 2014

Checking account balance as of May 8, 2014:   $21,567.16

CD A/C




           7,258.89







___________________







      $31,791.05

All bills have been paid for the academic year with the exception of the May 10th Scientific Meeting.  

 I would like to submit a full academic year profit and loss summary after the Miriam Steele conference.  

Jill Delaney

Treasurer

Attachment M

Report from Division 39 Section IV Senate and Open Meeting, April 2014
Jany Keat 5/10/2014
Local chapters all seem to be dealing with remarkably similar issues. Some of the issues discussed were:

· Trying to attract more diverse members and early career members: 

· Interesting model from Northern California – they have a grad student/pre-license committee that has freedom to develop its own programming – they have organized happy hours, “Beyond the Consulting Room” (Inside the Actors’ Studio) Q&A sessions with senior clinicians, brought senior clinicians into local agencies where students are training for case consultations.
· Arizona has started holding focus groups with ECPs to hear what they want from the chapter.
· Dallas did a “Gloria” repeat to show psychoanalytic approach in comparison to CBT – very popular and engaged many clinicians newly curious about psychoanalytic ideas.
· Chapters engaging in community outreach, such as Give an Hour, Home Within, SOFAR, to build bridges.
· Note that some chapters also reported struggling with building a middle generation to become the next elders!
· Building membership in general:

· Many groups are building membership by offering attractive Members Only events.
· Chapters agreed that threat to drop people from listserv has been the most effective way to encourage renewals.
· Board recruitment:

· Chapters all struggling with this.
· Many are trying to streamline operations to reduce the level of work and even reduce the size of Board to help with this problem.
· Reduced meeting attendance: 

· Traditional large conferences not doing as well; chapters are shifting to smaller events, trying to be creative.
· Chapters recommended always having a local discussant for any speaker, so that people connected to the discussant feel obligated to attend!

· Speaker recommendations: Nancy McWilliams, Jonathan Shedler, Peter Shabad, Suzanne Iasenza, Tony Bass, Diana Diamond, Deborah Lipnitz.
Other matters I was asked to report back on:

· Archiving

· Most chapters had Board members with boxes of files at home; no conventions re: how long to keep certain materials.
· Marilyn Jacobs at APA will accept documents and archive them for us.
· Mailing list

· I emailed with Div 39 administrator Ruth Helein and have obtained her mailing list for Div 39 members in CT. 

· However, generally, problem is other way round – more people local chapter members who aren’t members of Div 39.
· We are asked to promote Div 39 membership whenever possible.
· Related to above, possible fee structure change; currently pay dues based on number of Div 39 members; Section IV is considering setting a lower rate but based on full membership; note, we are 4th largest local chapter, but this fee structure change would likely not be burdensome.

· Sharing newsletters among chapters


· I have the email addresses for all the newsletter editors.
Attachment N

What We Appreciated About Each of Our Outgoing Members

CARLO:

· He has been great to work with, and has culled and presented the info in organized way.

· He’s exceptionally conscientious, and helpful with great ideas, and pleasant to boot!

· He performed his role in a responsible, steady and conscientious way. He was a nice addition to the board.

· His easy manner makes it very pleasant to work with him.

· His organization of the information he gleaned from the meeting attendance was a gift.  I loved it.!

· His peacefulness -- no surprise, he teaches meditation. Fun to be with, and to work beside 

· He's relationally connected -- I'd refer patients to him in a wink. 

· He was a great registrar – personable, organized, and very responsible! 

JANY: 

· Her quick, attuned, non-defensive, kindness exuded from all interactions one had with her. I will miss her smiling face. Good luck to you, Jany! 

· Her clear thinking and writing.

· Her commitment and hard work on the Website Committee.

· She hit the ground running, as if she'd always been a CSPP board member.  She seems very intelligent, with much to offer, and is very genuinely kind and empathic. 

· She’s exceptionally conscientious and helpful with great ideas, and pleasant to boot!

· Although new to the board, she grasped the issues immediately and did a stellar job of recording the minutes. She was a lovely addition to the board and a loss to us.

· She got the minutes to us so quickly! We were lucky to have her, even though it was for such a short time. 
IRA:  

· He’s smart, competent, organized, and generous.  

· I love how he had a more laid-back approach to our often heated discussions – his “don’t sweat the small stuff” attitude was very refreshing! 

· He helped us with technical issues, like teaching us about going into “Executive Session” when we have something to discuss off the record.

· He was a great facilitator at conferences, often running around handing the microphone to people so everyone could hear the questions and comments. 

· I admire his intelligence, knowledge, and personal kindness.

· I think he made a valuable contribution to our org. by taking on this job when we needed a transition from the old one-man style to the new committee way. With his committee he brought top-notch presenters that stimulated active discussions.

We wish them well, and hope they will find a way to stay actively involved/in touch with CSPP. 
